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The AGM marked the start of the Society's
thirtieth year and it makes interesting reading
to look back in the first Minute Book.

The first lecture to the Society was by
Dr.F.Brittain on, 'South Mymms', on Tuesday, 23rd
September 1959, and to commemorate this our
President, has agreed to give a talk on the same
subject, as the first monthly talk in October,

Perhaps more pcignant at the present time is
the reference at the Ist Nov.1963 Committee
Meeting, that an Inquiry on the I4th Nov., was,'to
settle whether the new civic centre should be
built at Oakmere, the gquestion of the future of
Wyllyotts still remains.!

In January I961 Ken.Rutherford Davis
suggested a booklet on the history of Potters Bar,
this eventually appeared under his editorship,
in I966. Similarly, in Sept.I96I it was suggested
that a photographic survey be made of old local
buildings. Later in Nov.I967 a photographic record
was to be made in I968., The Society holds the
eventual survey made by Mr,Bartlett in I970-I,
only nine years after it was first suggested!!

In 1961 the Society's first outing was led
by Mr.F.Gowar to South Mimms Church, a year later
a visit was made to St.Margaret's, Ridge. In I963
the Society visited South Mimms Castle.



o

A printed programme was first envisaged in
May 1962 when it was agreed to expend £4 on
purchasing one hundred copies, Sept.,I968 saw a
proposed quarterly News Bulletin,

Finally, Mr.Ottley, who recently re-joined
the Society, was appointed to audit the accounts
in Feb,.I9o6k,

Let us hope that in this 30th year there will
be some memorable events for the Society and its
members,

THE A.G.M.

A record number of fifty-five members
attended the 30th AGM, where the Secretary noted
a further increase in membership, attendance at
meetings and outihgs. He added a note of caution
about the increasing number of office blocks and

mentioned that there appeared to be a further
delay on the Wyllyotts' site, where the Society
had been negotiating for a Local Studies Centre,

The Treasurer, Peter White, presented his
first report, which showed a further increase in
the balance carried forward of nearly £3,000, An
increase in the revenue from subscriptions and
sustained income from publications were largely
responsible for the prosperous financisl position.
As a Registered Charity the Society receives a
higher interest rate on its Building Society
account,

The Chairman noted that the last five years
had seen an average annual increase of twenty-
eight, in the membership., The balance had increased
from £173 to nearly £3,000, He then said he would
like to reach two hundred members in the coming
year, and after such a period of rapid growth it
would be better to have a pause, in which one

could review the progress and prepare for the
presumed further expansion when the Society had
its own centre at VWyllyotts.

He thanked Barbara Clinton and Gordon Eve,



for their services to the Committee, as they were
not seeking re-election. A book was to be presented
to Ian Warwick, in recognition of his mervices to
the Society since ite inception in I959,

At the close of the AGM, Dick Harris spoke
on, 'Amateur Radio', explaining how one could gain
a licence. He then used slides to explain the
history and development of amateur radio from
before Marconi, to the London Vireless Society
and the HQ of the Radio Society of Great Britain,
in Cranborne Road, Potters Bar,

After the interval, David Watson showed his
video on the,'Work of the Potters Bar Society'.

The following officers and committee were
appointed for 1989/90:-

Chairman Mr.B.Warren 6,Church Close,
Cuffley .
Vice~Chairman Mr.T.G.Goulding I2,Church Rd.
Hon,Secretary Mr.R,Harris 25,Cotton Rd.
Asst.Hon.Sec., Miss J.Andrews 8,Fair View
Hon.Treasurer Mr.P,White 39,Byng Drive
53457
Hon,Archivist Mr.B.Warren
Committee:= Mrs.E.Field Mr.L.Field
Mrs.J.Groves Dr.A.C.Lynch
Mrs.R.LeBaigue Mr.P.Trotman
Hon.Auditor Mr.I.Warwick
Trustees Mrs.M.Brittain
Mr.R.Jones
Mr.J.C.Clarke
PUBLICATIONS

It is hoped to have the Society's next booklet
available by the I5th May, at the last monthly
meeting of this session,

John Bennett has written the story of the
Potters Bar zeppelin from the newspapers of the
time,

" If it is not available at that meeting one
can purchase from,'The Healthfood Shop', in The
Broadway, Darkes Lane. :



As recognition of the efforts of Mrs.C,Wade,
in The Broadway, and Mr.G.Case for the number of
publications they had sold, it was approved by the
members at the AGM, that they should be made
honorary members,

The next publication will be the Society's
Journal, which is free to all members.,

SUMMER PROGRANMME
SATURDAY IOth JUNE Visit to Stratfield Saye.

See enclosed notice.

THURSDAY 20th JULY Village Tour of Bayford.

Meet opposite the Baker Arms, in the centre
of the village, at 6.45 pm.

If one intends going please inform Brian
Warren, as it is hoped that one of the villagers
will be able to provide some refreshment at the
end of the tour.

Those who have been on the tours of Ridge and
Essendon will know they have been very enjoyable
occasions blessed with fine weather,

As the parking in Bayford is not very easy it
might be necessary to take fewer cars and ask
members to double-up,

MAY LECTURE MONDAY I5th Oakmere House Spm

'South Mimms Castle' by
Brian Warren.

The talk will provide the historical background
to the time and then trace the subsequent discovery
this century, The excavations since then will be
outlined and the conclusions reported,

If you want to know more then come along.

THANKS

A very special thanke is due to Dan,Ruge-Cope
for producing this edition, as he was already
jnvolved in St.Mery's Parish Magazine.






